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As we enter the month of
March, I am reminded of two
things; Beware the Ides of
March and St. Patrick's Day.
Those are two quite
contradicting ideas. One has to
do with deceit, betrayal, and
death, whereas one has to do
with what has commonly been
associated with luck, happiness,
and good fortune. 

I choose the latter. St. Patrick’s Day is a holiday
commemorating the arrival of Christianity to Ireland. It is a
day when Christians can forego their Lenten restrictions on
eating meat and consuming alcohol. According to some,
this has propagated the holiday’s tradition of alcohol
misuse. But, regardless of personal beliefs, St. Patrick’s
Day has become that of leprechauns, four-leaf clovers,
rainbows, magical pots of gold, and good luck. A true
Hallmark holiday it is, but that is not necessarily bad. Who
doesn’t want good luck, pots of gold, and karma-changing
weeds, with magical figures able to basically grant wishes?
The world could be perfect if all that existed! Well, it does!
This feeling…this belief resides in all of us as Santa Claus
resides in a child's heart. We can have all of that, if not in
the physical form than in the spiritual. Every day we have
luck, we have good fortune and we have our own pot of
gold. What is that you may ask…the pot of gold is our
families, and our friends, our very existence is a true pot of
gold. It is truly priceless! Each day we get up and forget
how precious these things really are, but without them, we
would not be the person we are today. The odds of being
right here, right now, reading this article is astronomical;
way higher than winning the lottery. You are lucky, you won,
and you are right here right now. Try to treat each day as a
win, as your pot of gold! When you truly believe, each day
is a win. Then the next day becomes a bit better and the
day after a bit better. If all of us can somehow comprehend
how special this time here is; and we treat others knowing
this, then our world will become that of a Hallmark holiday.
Live hard, work hard, love hard and we can make the world
that of leprechauns and four-leaf clovers, rainbows and
magical pots of gold! Now go out there and give that feeling
of luck to someone else.

Fraternally & with Love,  Ill. Sir Jake Sylvester
Beja Potentate 2023



With the arrival of February and Spring anticipated, we will
celebrate our significant other on Valentine’s Day which is
February 14. We will see the gift or card that has the
expressive words of love.

February has us thinking about the weather and love. For
example, when it gets cold, we think a lot about keeping
ourselves warm. There is nothing wrong about that,
except when we hug only ourselves and not others. This
isn’t related just to weather. It also has to do with how
selfish we get sometimes. That is when our love really
cools. When we hear the saying, “It’s a cold world out
there,” that is not so much talking about the weather as
about how unloving some people are – like being
uncaring, thoughtless, and or cruel. There is too much of
that kind of coldness in our world. Have you ever felt like
someone gave you the cold shoulder? That means
someone did not want much to do with you. This hurt,
especially when it is someone you care a lot about. Have
you given someone else a cold shoulder? It is not a loving
thing to do. The warmth of friendship is nice when we love
one another with a love that really cares.

In Holy text, we often read of acts of compassion: on the
part of God, acts of compassion on the part of people
whose hearts have been warmed by God’s love. Our
world needs to be warmed that way.

As the Nobles and Ladies of the Mystic Shrine, we offer
that kind of love to children who find the kind of medical
care they need in our health care program. For them we
truly are Love to the Rescue.

Yours in the faith,
Elton J. Gofoe, Chaplain

Beja Bugler Articles
Please submit your articles to:

vickic93@centurytel.net
Articles are due on the 

10th of each month
The Bugler is produced monthly 

electronically and placed on Beja’s website. 

Announcing the 3rd Annual
Fun & Fellowship Competition

Shriners International is extremely excited to announce a
returning opportunity to help our nobility promote fun and
fellowship through their ongoing commitment to making
Shriners the #First2Fun!

Fun and fellowship events offered by temples, clubs and
units serve as the cornerstone to a temple's member
engagement strategy. In support of the mission to inspire
nobles, the Fun & Fellowship Competition seeks to
increase awareness and celebrate the efforts of nobles
who succeeded in having fun and fellowship at their
temples, clubs or units. 

This year's competition celebrates events, activities or
new interest groups (clubs/units) within two distinct
categories:
1. Those enacted at your own temple, club or unit.
2. Those you have seen elsewhere, that you plan to bring
to your temple, club or unit.
Learn more at https://bityl.co/H3yZ.

Happy St. Patrick’s Day



Currently, all persons entering Shriners Children’s
Chicago must be fully vaccinated and boosted and wear a
face mask while in the facility. Additionally, hospital van
drivers/assistants must be fully vaccinated and boosted to
transport patients. Any changes in this policy will be
communicated in our weekly newsletter, the eBugler.

Chicago’s COVID risk level is currently listed as LOW;
however, masking is still required in healthcare facilities.

It is important to know that our Shrine healthcare system
is financially healthy due to the Business/Finance
strategies and our strong Donor Development team.
Regionalization continues to be a focus within the Shrine
system to promote efficiency and contain costs. A
Physicians Group has been established based on four
pillars: 1) Finance, 2) Quality, 3) Research, and 4)
Academic development. This group will help achieve our
strategic goals.

Shriners Children’s Chicago is busy preparing two
business plans to support an infusion center and a mobile
MRI/CT scanner. Plans are to open a fourth operating
room in the spring.

The State of the Science Research Meeting to be held at
Georgia Tech this month will emphasize on Artificial
Intelligence and Big Data. The meeting is an opportunity to
increase collaboration among physicians and scientists
representing each orthopedic Shrine facility. It is
anticipated that 13 Shrine facilities will be represented.
Shriners Children’s Chicago’s own Kyle Deane, Ph.D. will
be presenting on his grant entitled Validation of the
Pediatric Appraisals of Disability Primary and Secondary
for Spinal Cord Injury.

Shriners Children’s Chicago was the only Shriners
Hospital to win all four PressGaney awards, Only one
other Shrine hospital won two awards. Congratulations in
particular to the inpatient unit for achieving the Pinnacle of
Excellence Award which is recognition for the highest level
standards for 3 years in a row!

If you know of a child who could benefit from the services
of Shriners Children’s, ask the family to call Shriners
Chicago at (773) 385-KIDS (5437) or call the national
referral number (800) 237-5055.

John Sage PP - Member, SC-Chicago Board
Gary Fehl - Member, SC-Chicago Board 
Brad Schlosstein – Associate Member

Chicago

Miracles, Magic & Milestones
You can now watch Shriners Children's 100th Anniversary
special, Miracles, Miracles & Milestones on YouTube! This
half-hour special features heartwarming stories from
Shriners Children's patients and celebrates 100 years of
the Most Amazing Care Anywhere. Join host Kristen Bell,
special guests Derek Hough, Jay Bilas and Jayson Tatum,
along with Shriners Children's Patient Ambassadors, for
this special event.

Watch on YouTube now at 
https://youtu.be/l96vkwoV0_w.

I received a strange phone call the other day. I could
hardly hear over the sound of a motor racing. Come to find
out it was our jail calling me. I had it shut down so I could
hear it. It seems that Dave lent the jail his cell phone  to
make an important phone call. The jail exclaimed who is
that nice Lady who puts those jail articles in our Bugler.I
said you must mean Vicki. I said she is the one who puts
the Bugler together and does lots of other things for Beja.
The jail replied I would like to meet her and give her a ride
in the jail. I said I will try and make that happen. Dave took
his phone back but you could hear the jail hollering
THANK YOU VICKI FOR ALL YOU DO FOR BEJA,
THANK YOU, THANK YOU,THANK YOU !!!!!!

Fraternally, Dick Andres, Chief Kop 
Theda Andres, Chief Kop Wife 
andresdt@att.net or 920-358-7195

CONSIDER ADVERTISING IN THE BUGLER!
If your interested, contact Ann in the Beja office,

(920) 498-1985, or email bejashrine@new.rr.com



Greetings,
I would like to start out by commenting about the weather
as I’ve done traditionally, but with the changes going on
lately, I’m not sure if that’s good, bad or indifferent? I will
say I hope everyone is enjoying it and is looking forward
to summer.  

Green Bay Chapter Order of DeMolay has had some
changes lately. They have installed new officers and are
planning out their new year. The Chapter has attended the
State Event Sweethearts Weekend in Milwaukee. They
have elected a new Sweetheart for the coming year.

Bethel 32 Jobs Daughters is also in a changing pattern.
They are looking to initiate new members and to plan out
new activities. If anyone has any suggestions for a young
lady looking for a great organization, please let them
know.

Thank you again to all of you who help support both youth
groups in all you do. If that is just supporting them in a
fundraiser or talking about them with your friends. Thank
you.

Fraternally, Charles Clarage
Youth Committee Chairman

THE YOUTH CORNER The Youth 
ADVENTURES
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RelyCo, Inc.RelyCo, Inc.
C o n t r a c t o r s

Chief Rabban Tom
Pflugardt and Imperial

Sir Ed Stolze invite
you and your family
to Reno, Nevada, 

for the 150th 
Imperial Session, 

June 30 - July 4, 2024! 

150th Imperial Session

GREEN BAY SHRINE CLUB
CRAIG LAES – PRESIDENT

The Green Bay Shrine Club meets every Friday at the
Stadium View Bar and Grill located at 1963 Holmgren Way
in Green Bay. 

Social time begins at 11:30am. Hope to see you there!

Fraternally,  Greg Habeck P.P., Sec.
greglhabeck@gmail.com  or  920-371-9050



Give a warm Beja welcome to Noble Urs
Brechbuehler, who was made a Noble of the Mystic
Shrine at the February meeting.

The Black Camel has visited Beja once again. Noble
Bill Dreier, of Sequin, Texas, passed away on
February 2, 2023. Our thoughts and prayers are with
his family.

Cold Sands ceremonies can be done at every
meeting. Those new Nobles created during Cold
Sands will enjoy the full ceremonial at the Spring and
Fall ceremonials.

Our membership total now stands at 328, or even.
The membership goal for 2023 is to create at least
seventeen (17) new Nobles while holding our
suspensions to less than six. With your help, we can
attain this goal!

Talk about Beja Shriners and the FUN Shriners have
when you are together with your friends. They don’t
have to be Master Masons, after all, Blue Lodges
need new members, too. Invite your friends to the
temple events that Potentate Jake Sylvester has
planned. Our open meetings are a perfect time to
show non-Shriners that ‘Shriners Having FUN Helping
Kids’ is not just a slogan, but a reality. 

The Beja Spring Ceremonial is Saturday, April 15,
2023. The fee for a candidate joining during the Spring
Ceremonial is $149. That includes the initiation fee,
2023 dues, and the hospital and per capita
assessments. A fez is not included but can be
ordered, the cost is approximately $230. A used fez
may be available for purchase. Petitions can be
downloaded from the link in the weekly eBugler or just
call the office and Ann will send you one. Pick one up
at Beja the next time you are there and keep it handy.

BeAFreemason.org and BeAShrinerNow.com are
also good starting points
for interested individuals.

If you have not yet paid
your 2023 dues, or are in
arrears for 2022, please
remit the balance today.
You are not a member in
good standing if you are

delinquent and therefore cannot attend any Shrine
function or meeting, including clubs and units.

Those who still owe for 2022 can expect to hear from
the membership team and the Potentate. Retention is
imperative to maintaining a growing temple. 

If you are experiencing difficulties that prevent you
from becoming current, contact any member of the
Divan. There are procedures in place to help.

You may remit your dues in one of three ways, mail,
phone, or online. If you call the office to pay over the
phone a $3 convenience fee will apply. You can pay
online at WebFez - PayFez Payments.
(shrinetempledues.org) Associate members can use
this link as well. This service is authorized by Shriners
International and immediately updates your Shrine
record. 

Your Membership Committee

HAVE YOU
PAID

YOUR DUES?

Stay Informed about all events 
at Beja and much more
JOIN OUR E-MAIL LIST

www.bejashriners.com

Peninsula Shrine Club
“The Club with Class”

JAY HERBST – PRESIDENT

The Peninsula Shrine Club will be meeting on March 6th
at Birmingham’s, Bay Shore Drive, Sturgeon Bay, WI.
Social time begins at 5:00pm and we will order from the
menu. Everyone is welcome to join us.

Fraternally,  Greg Habeck, Secretary / Treasurer
greglhabeck@gmail.com or 920-371-9050





Four-year-old Emily was born with tiny ťaps for 
thumbs, which didn’t have the muscle they needed, 
making them smaller and sticking to her palms. After a 
misdiagnosis elsewhere, Emily’s parents brought her to 
Shriners Children’s Chicago where they met Dr. Felicity 
Fishman, M.D., an orthopedic surgeon who specializes 
in hands and upper extremities.

After trying splints and other therapy, Dr. Fishman 
performed surgery to shorten and spin Emily’s index 
Ťngers into working thumbs. After three surgeries over 
nearly three years, Emily now has three Ťngers on 
each hand and a new thumb, with the digit functioning 
just like a typical thumb. 

MOST AMAZING CARE!

2211 N. Oak Park Ave. 
Chicago, IL 60707
SHRINERSCHICAGO.ORG

2900 N. Rocky Point Dr.
Tampa, FL 33607

SHRINERSCHILDRENS.ORG   

Shriners Children’s Chicago patient can 
now give Dr. Fishman two thumbs up

We’re here to provide the most AMAZING CARE anywhere 
for every child with orthopedic needs! 

PLEASE HELP Program ad sales have already begun. There is lots of 
room for your additional sales! To make our programs 

a success we need your help! 

SELL, SELL, SELL  ADS
Contact Ann at Beja for your ad sales packet (920) 498-1985

Beja’s Shrine Circus is scheduled for April 29th and 30th, 2023 with a total of five  performances, three on Saturday, 
and two on Sunday.  Keep those dates marked in your calendar and plan to assist. Thank you! 

Think
Circus
2023



Greetings Nobles and Ladies,
The Appleton Shrine Club meets every 2nd & 4th Friday at
Mark’s Eastside starting at 11:30am (order off the menu).
Ladies are invited either Friday but generally attend on the
4th Friday. All Shrine Nobles, Ladies and guests are invited
to attend.

Mark your Calendars:
The Appleton Shrine Club Installation will be held on
Monday, December 11th, 2023.
Refreshments - 5:30pm Dinner - 6:30pm Installation:
7:30pm Location: TBD

Proud to be a Shriner, Big Smiles & Fun all around!

Fraternally yours,  Tom Pflugardt, President
tpflugardt@hotmail.com or 920-636-6707
Greg Scanlon, Vice President
Dennis Korth, Treasurer 

Greetings to our Nobles, Ladies, and friends of the Beja
Shrine Temple.

Wow! What fun it was attending the 98th Annual East-
West Shrine Bowl Game on February 2nd, 2023 in Las
Vegas, Nevada held at Allegiant Stadium home of the NFL
Las Vegas Raiders. The East-West Shrine Bowl Game is
the longest running college all-star football game in the
country. After last year's game 45 East-West Shrine Bowl
players were drafted in the NFL. My volunteer duties
included checking ID badges, opening locked doors,
placing information signs outside the football facility and
receiving money donations for the football game program. 
New friends and fond memories as I got talking with
Dennis Weaver from Omar Shrine Mt. Pleasant SC and
found out we were both High School football officials and
got to reminisce about our officiating days. I tip my hat to
Illustrious Sir Kenny Craven and Lady Jennifer "JJ" and
the entire staff for the spectacular time hosting this event.

Reminder:
The Beja Shrine Circus is scheduled for a combined 5
performances with 3 shows on Saturday April 29th - 11am
- 3pm - 7pm and 2 shows on Sunday April 30th _ 1pm and
5pm. Keep these dates marked in your calendar and plan
to assist. Thank you! Any questions on the Circus please
contact: Ann Mumm, Dennis Korth, Tom Pflugardt, Scott
Maxon or Marshall Fay.

A big shout out to all Beja Nobles and Ladies who have
volunteered to work or will be attending the 2nd Annual
Sportsmen's Night at Beja on March 3, 2023.

Hospital Transportation Leader Roger Lindow and I drove
down a patient to the Chicago Hospital on January 20th.
All I can say is it's very rewarding knowing what we do as
Shriners. If you would like any information on how to get
involved helping out in the Transportation area please
speak to Roger. A big Thank you to all past and current
Beja Nobles and Ladies who volunteer their time to help
out with our patients. With a Shriner smile Roger is a very
humble and gracious person. Thank you Roger Lindow for
all that you do with the Transportation area. 

Fraternally yours,
Tom Pflugardt, Chief Rabban Beja Shrine

A message form Beja’s
Chief Rabban

Stay Informed about all events at Beja and
much more

JOIN OUR E-MAIL LIST
www.bejashriners.com

AJEB TEMPLE NO. 156
DAUGHTERS OF THE NILE

Mel Tappa-Wingo, Queen
920-246-2170 

iamlucyinthesky@gmail.com

Ruthann Chrstensen, PQ
Princess Recorder  715-787-3762

Sharon Livermore, PQ
Princess Banker  920-468-097

Happy March Everyone!  Ajeb No. 156
is back this month following our usual No session January
and February! 

A few of us met for a retreat in Two Rivers in February!
What a wonderful gathering full of Fellowship, Shopping
and delicious food! This was our first ever retreat and most
certainly won’t be our last! 

Congratulations to our Membership Committee and a
special Thank You to Sarah Mobroten for creating and
sending out our very first newsletter! Newsletters were
sent via email February 15th and mailed out to those who
do not have an email address on file. 

Our March Scheduled Session is March 15, 2023. We will
meet for lunch at 1950 at 11 am and then head to Beja-
session beginning at 1 pm sharp. This will be our final
Wednesday Session as we begin to test drive Sunday
sessions for the following term. Please join us! This is the
election session for the upcoming year!
Peace, Grace, Love, 
Mel Tappa-Wingo, Queen 2022-2023
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Dear Members and Friends,
Hope this Bugler finds you all well and safe.

We meet the first Friday of the month, at Bay Family
Restaurant 1301 S. Military Ave., Green Bay, at 11:30.
We are dark January, February and March.  Are first
meeting of the 2023 will be April 7, 2023. Come join us.

New members are always welcome.  The annual dues
are only $20 a year.  Please come and join us in support
of the Twin Cities Clinic. 

Did you know when you give money for a memorial or
honorarium to the Auxiliary, the money is used directly for
the wheelchair fund, it is not part of hospitals budget.
Patients outgrow their wheelchairs before insurance will
provide a new or revised chair so it is great that the
Auxiliary can provide upgrades and repairs as needed.
Any questions about donations please feel free to contact
Ann at 920-788-5604.

Sincerely,  Ann Mumm, Secretary
Ann Mumm, Secretary, 920-788-5604
Judith Pauli, Chairman, 920-434-5999

The Northwoods Shrine Club represents Nobles and
Ladies of ten different Shrine temples with members
residing in four of Wisconsin's northern counties. When
our members gather, our fez's display the names of
different temples; but, they are all red and we wear them
proudly.

The Northwoods Shrine Club meets the 3rd Thursday of
each month at various restaurant locations. We proudly
welcome all Shriners and Ladies, Masons, and friends of
our philanthropies to join us for our meetings. Camels
milk at 5:30 pm and dinner at 6:30 pm. Please call Bill
Jacobs for reservations, 715-891-5574. Come join us in
the great Wisconsin Northwoods.

Topics of discussion for our upcoming meetings include:

1. New or additional locations for our meeting schedule
2. Our club Salad Dressing sales
3. New petitions
4. Annual Vidalia Onion sale
5. Our meeting schedule for the 2023 year:

February 16th - Erins Pub & Grub in Eagle River
March 16th - Rhinelander Cafe in Rhinelander
April 20th - Norwoods Pines in Minocqua
May 18th - The Heid Out Bar & Grill in Eagle River
June 15th - Caberet Cove in Rhinelander
July 22nd - Our Annual Picnic, River View Park in 

Eagle River
August 17th - Albatross Grill Eagle River Golf Course
September 21st - Norwood Pines in Minoqua
October 19th - Whitetail Inn in St. Germain
November 9th - Erins Pub & Grub in Eagle River
December 14th - Hillside Resort in Phelps
January 13th - Our Christmas party Eagle Waters in

Eagle River

Fraternally,  
Ross Borchardt, President 

President – Ross Borchardt • Sec. – Scott Kellogg

OCONTO
SHRINE CLUB

Oconto County Shrine Club met at Wouter’s Front on
February 9th, a good time was had by all. 

Our next meeting will be at Wouter’s Front on March 9th.
Drinks and Attitude adjustments at 6:00pm with dinner at
7:00pm. Hope to see you there!

Fraternally Yours, Nick Brosig, President
Vernon Vander Leest, Secy/Treas.

DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME
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William “Bill” Dreier, Died 2/2/2023 
Titusville, FL and Marinette, WI

3/2, Behr, Mark
3/4, Ray, James
3/8, Schmidt, David
3/9, Hannemann, Richard
3.9 Schuh, Nicholas
3/10, Aude, Lynn
3/10, Voight, Dale
3/11, Hull, Jay
3/11, Korth, Dennis
3/14, Moore, Richard
3/15, Cornelius, Franklin
3/15, Young, Christopher
3/17, Beyer, Fred

3/18, Clabots, Stephen
3/18, Young, Samuel
3/19, Krueger, William
3/20, Mitchell, Edward
3/21, Chernick, Richard
3/21, Dionne, Robert
3/22, Grahn, Kyle
3/24, Grunewald, Todd
3/26, Pottratz, Herman
3/26, Sim, Bruce
3/28, Schlosstein, Bradley
3/31, Tulenko, Jr., John

March Birthdays!!

March Menu
Ultimate Baked Potato 

and Salad Bar
Price per person: $15

Call Ann at Beja (920) 498-1985
RSVP to Ann by February 26th

Today’s Research is 
Tomorrow’s Patient Care

We stay at the forefront of pediatric research to provide
high-quality, innovative clinical care to children. Our
research aligns with our healthcare system’s clinical
strengths by continually creating tools and building
partnerships Through these actions and scientific
breakthroughs, we raise Shriners Children's clinical
research profile around the world.

Research Making A Difference
Conducting innovative research that will improve the
quality of care and quality of life of children and families is
part of the mission of Shriners Children's.



March 2023
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

February 28th
5:00pm Trustee’s
6:00pm Divan

Meeting

1

Beja Shrine
Meeting 5:00pm

2 3
11:30am Green Bay
Shrine Club Meeting
Beja Sportsmen’s

Night

4

5 6
Peninsula Shrine
Club meeting

5:00pm 

7 8 9

Oconto Shrine
Club Meeting

10
11:30am Green Bay
Shrine Club Meeting

Appleton Meeting
11:30pm

11

12 13 14 15 16
Northwoods

meeting 5:30pm

17
11:30am Green Bay
Shrine Club Meeting

18

19 20 21 22 23

Krazy Kops /  Inter
City meeting 5:00pm

24
6:00pm Green Bay
Shrine Club Meeting

Appleton Meeting
11:30pm

25

26 27

Vet’s & Patriots
Meeting  6:00pm  

28 29 30 31
11:30am Green Bay
Shrine Club Meeting

Beja Shrine UPCOMING EVENT CALENDAR



800.848.5306 | 262.965.2111 | www.threepillars.org

Whether you join our community-based Wellness Connection, 
become a part of our team, or experience our full continuum

 of care, we welcome you.

Independent Living | Catered Assisted Living | Memory Care Skilled 
Nursing | Short-Term Rehabilitation | Wellness Connection

Lifestyle.     Value.     Trust.

MOVING? SEND US YOUR CHANGE OF ADDRESS
WITH THE CURRENT MAIL LABEL TO

Recorder
Beja Shrine Temple aaonms
1950 Bond Street
Green Bay, WI 54303

UPCOMING 2023 ACTIVITIES
For More Details: www.bejashriners.com

March 2023
March 1st - Open Meeting
March 3rd - 2nd Annual Sportman’s Night
March 18th - New Dublan’ Parade

April 2023
April 2nd - Breakfast with the Easter Bunny
April 5th - Beja Closed Meeting
April 15th - Spring Ceremonial
April 29-30th - Beja Shrine Circus

May 2023
May 3rd - Open Meeting
May 27th - Jacksonport Parade
May 29th - DePere Parade

June 2023
June 7th - Open Meeting
June 10th - Appleton Parade
June 18th - Hillbilly Reunion
June 18th - Chilton Parade
June 25th - Reedsville Parade

REMINDER
The Deadline for the

BEJA BUGLER Articles
for the April Issue is 
March 10th, 2023

NON-PROFIT
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
PERMIT NO. 639
GREEN BAY, WI


